From: Contact form at easthamptonct

To: DeCarli, Jeremy

Subject: [easthamptonct] Opposition (Sent by Donna Fiederlein, edfiederlein@aol.com)
Date: Tuesday, July 4, 2023 4:32:31 PM

CAUTION:

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize
the sender and know the content is safe. Remember to hover over any links and if you suspect the email is not
legitimate or a phishing email, please contact Tom McMahon at x3363.

Hello jdecarli,

Donna Fiederlein (edfiederlein(@aol.com) has sent you a message via your contact form
(https://www.easthamptonct.gov/user/5 1/contact) at easthamptonct.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at
https://www.easthamptonct.gov/user/51/edit.

Message:
Hi Jeremy,

I am writing to voice my opinion on the 22 home subdivision that is proposed to be built at 37
South Main St. I am in opposition of this for the same reasons as before when S.M.E.T
opposed the subdivision 10 years ago. The main reason is the aquafers and the fact that it was
proven they could not handle the draw. The destruction of the vernal pools that provide a
habitant for distinctive animals and plants were another issue. Then there is the issue of noise.
Noise that will last for what, a year or more in the building of these 22 homes?? My next door
neighbor's house burned down. As they were building his new home they had to blast through
the rock for three straight days to get a foundation built. Now times that by 22! I cannot even
imagine the thought of a year of noise from building and a possible 66 days of blasting!!'We
know that this will have to happen because this area is full of rock and ledge. I have one in my
cellar because they didnt blast them out in 1930. Then there is the issue of traffic on this street
which is already out of control. I am not able to attend this meeting on July 5th as I will be out
of town so please publicly announce that I am in opposition of this at the meeting

Thank you

Donna Fiederlein
49 South Main St

This electronic message is a public record as defined by the Connecticut Freedom of
Information Act Section 1-200(5). A copy of this message and any reply will be retained by
the Town of East Hampton and will be accessible to the public unless exempted by law.
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